
 
 

 HATTIE COLLEEN UMMEL JAMES MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP  
 Guidelines 

 
1. Name:    Hattie Colleen Ummel James Memorial Scholarship Fund.  
 
2. Established: Established by Parkview High School alumni and other interested parties 

 
3. Amount:  The amount of earnings may vary year to year and are based  

on earnings   
                                      as written in the Foundation’s Payout Policy.  
4. Purpose:   The Hattie Colleen Ummel James Endowment Scholarship Fund is a 

permanently restricted fund.                                                                                      
The amount of earnings may vary year to year and are based on the 
earnings as written in the payout policy of the Foundation. 
Funds will be used to assist Parkview High School students further 
their educational experiences by offering financial assistance.     

5.  Criteria:           A. Students must attend Parkview High School, maintain good 
citizenship as set forth by the SPS Citizenship Standards, and exhibit 
interest in expanding his/her education. Student must have a 3.0 GPA. 
Career interest preference given to business, teaching or career in the 
private sector. Preference given to female applicants. This scholarship is 
not renewable.   
 B. A committee composed of Parkview High School Faculty is 
responsible for the disbursal of funds.   
C.  Applications may be generated by either staff or students.     
Applications will be reviewed and acted upon by a Staff Advisory Board. 
D.  Financial consideration may be applicable          
 

6.  Procedure: Examples of funded opportunities include: Summer camps, clinics, trips, 
or special events which expands one’s knowledge within a field of study, 
or refine a talent or skill. Other opportunities may be funded at the 
discretion of the Staff Advisory Board. Post Graduates Scholarship may 
be awarded. The number and amount will be determined annually by the 
Staff Advisory Board. 

 
Questions regarding the Hattie Colleen Ummel James Memorial 
Scholarship Fund should be directed to: 

   Foundation for Springfield Public Schools 
   1131 Boonville 
   Springfield, MO 65802 
   417-523-0144  
 


